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COMMITTEE ACTION: On June 19, 2012, Proposed Ordinance 2012-0182, an ordinance establishing a tier one fund for the department of community and human services administration, passed out of the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee with “Do Pass Substitute Consent” recommendation.  

SUBJECT: 
AN ORDINANCE establishing a tier one fund for the department of community and human services administration; amending Ordinance 12076, Section 9, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.08.015 and adding a new section to K.C.C. Title 4A.
SUMMARY:
If approved, Proposed Ordinance 2012-0182 would amend the King County Code title 4 to create a standalone tier one fund for the Department of Community and Human Services Administration (DCHS-A). Currently DCHS-A expenditures and revenues share a fund with Developmental Disabilities. 
This Proposed Ordinance is called for by Ordinance 17232 which adopted the 2012 budget for King County.
BACKGROUND:
The 2012 Adopted Budget included an expenditure restriction in the Department of Community and Human Services Administration section. The budget identified $238,981 restricted from spending until the Executive transmits and the Council adopts an ordinance that establishes a tier one fund for the department of community and human services administration.  
The 2012 Executive Proposed Budget contained several expenditure requests for the DCHA-A appropriation unit.  During the budget analysis period, Council staff worked closely with the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) and DCHS to clearly identify DCHS-A fund balance and revenues to support the requested expenditures. As noted, DCHS-A shares a fund with the Developmental Disabilities fund; the financial plan for shared fund combines both the DCHS-A and DD fund balances into one number. The resulting challenge in determining state of the DCHS-A fund balance to support the requested expenditures led to the placement of the expenditure restriction and the Proposed Ordinance before the committee today.
ANALYSIS:
If enacted, the Proposed Ordinance would add a new section to the King County Code, creating a tier one special revenue fund (1070) for the Department of Community and Human Services.
This Proposed Ordinance was reviewed by Council’s legal advisor and the code reviser. No legal issues were identified. The code reviser suggested revised language in order to be consistent with other sections of the code. The proposed amendment does not change the substance of the legislation.
The Proposed Ordinance was transmitted on time by the Executive’s office. It is ready for action by the Committee today. 
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